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Safeguarding 

St Andrew’s College (SAC) follows all procedures set out in the St Andrew’s Healthcare (SAH) 
Safeguarding of Vulnerable Adults and Children policy. 

Pertinent elements covered by SAH Safeguarding policy: 

• Allegations against staff 
• Safeguarding procedures and processes 
• CAMHS Safeguarding Reporting Guidance 
• Safeguarding children 
• Wider issues: 

o Prevent 
o Patient to patient safeguarding concerns 
o Support for service users and carers 
o Freedom to speak up guardians and SafeCall 

 

 
Addendum to St Andrew’s Healthcare Safeguarding Vulnerable Adults and Children policy 

In addition to SAH Safeguarding policy, SAC ensures the following: 

• There will be a Designated Safeguarding Lead (DSL) for the College who will be Level 4 
trained 

• The DSL will attend CAMHS and hospital wide Safeguarding meetings and will be the point of 
contact within the College 

• The DSL will provide yearly training to the College Governors on KCSIE updates 
• The DSL will deliver yearly training on KCSIE updates to all college staff during a Teacher 

Training Day 
• All staff will complete online Safeguarding courses annually, in addition to in-house Level 3 

Safeguarding training every three years 
• The DSL and Headteacher will ensure all enhanced DBS information for college staff is stored 

on the Single Central Register 
• The Headteacher will be responsible for Section 128 checks and all prohibition from teaching 

checks prior to appointing new staff 
• All staff to be aware that the SAH filtering and monitoring system, although more robust 

than any school setting, is not 100% effective, so staff will observe all learners when using 
college technology 
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